Ashby Conservation Commission

Minutes for the Meeting of April 16, 2008

Opened the meeting at 7:35pm with Tim Bauman, Bob Leary, Cathy Kristofferson & Roberta Flashman in attendance

Approved  the minutes of the meeting of April 2, 2008 with small corrections.

Treasurer’s Report: Received $67.50 for NOI for single family home.
Correspondence: 

Mass. Office of Energy and Environmental Affairs sent a notice of grant programs for FY09.

BSC Group sent a listing of services the organization can provide.

MACC sent the listings of “Spring/Summer 2008 Educational Offerings.” Also received the MACC Newsletter March/April 2008.

Ellen Sullivan, 892 West Road, asked questions about a lot that they own abutting their house lot.  At one time they were told it might be buildable.  They have had it surveyed/subdivided and are now being taxed for a building lot. Phone #: 386-0285.  They would like a site visit from the Commission to make a determination of whether or not someone could build a single family home of the property.

Old Business:


Cathy, Bob and Roberta conducted a site visit to 3 properties on Wares Road that are held by the town under tax taking.  The three properties could be combined into one to make a buildable lot.  Alan Pease requested that the Commission assess the lot for the ability to construct a single family home within 100 ft of the road – making it a viable candidate for the Habitat for Humanity home building  program.  The property had originally been offered to the Ashby Land Trust about 5 years ago by the bank that held it for mortgage forfeiture.  The Land Trust refused it at that point because the property is subject to abuse by OHRV, paint ball participants, motorcycle riders and others and would pose a monitoring nightmare.  Despite its proximity to the Willard Brook State Forest – it abuts the State Forest Land – the property was felt to be either more valuable as a potential building lot (by joining the 3 lots together to meet the required street frontage, or as a potential trade or match in conducting land conservation with the State.  The front of the property – at least the 1st 200 feet – is wet.  In order to construct a house, there would have to be a wetland crossing and a driveway potentially 5-600 ft long.  That pretty much eliminates the property as a potential lot for Habitat for Humanity.

Roberta wrote an answer to Stan Herriot, Ashburnham Municipal Light Plant, regarding permission to do a study for a wind power project on Blood Hill. Letter attached.
Bob Leary wrote the Certificate Of Compliance (COC) for the property at 860 Fitchburg State Road. (log cabin) following a site visit (see below).  The COC was signed tonight and will be notarized and mailed on Friday, April 18, 2008.

The Snowmobile subcommittee of the Watatic Management Committee has a meeting scheduled for April 30, 2008 7:00 p.m. at Willard Brook Headquarters to review recommendations by the Lunenburg Riders and DCR.  This would set policy for snowmobile use at the  Mt. Watatic Reservation.

Fitchburg Planning Coordinator held a meeting at the time of our last meeting to discuss plans for placing CR’s on Fitchburg Water Department land in Fitchburg and Ashby.  DCR has money to purchase the CR’s on the property.  It is unclear whether Fitchburg will be bound to use the money from the CR’s to purchase additional land in the watershed.  Additional land purchases would further protect Fitchburg’s water resources.  The Ashby Conservation Commission issued a statement of support for permanently protecting these properties in Ashby, and would further make recommendation that the monies realized through the sale of the Conservation Restriction to the State be used to purchase more land near the reservoirs and within the watershed. An Article on 1700 acres of Water Dept Land being placed in Conservation Restriction from the Fitchburg Sentinel is being attached to these minutes.
DCR's (Willard Brook State Park) undertook a project last fall to clear out and repair three culverts on Valley Road. In The Commission’s view, this project is not yet complete. The earth around the culverts needs to be better stabilized.  Also, one of the culverts has been reset above a rather large collection pool.  This might eventually result in eroding the soils upon which the culvert rests, and once again destroying it function.  The Commission would like to suggest while there is a labor pool available from CSA, that the labor be used to stabilize the work on the culverts.

Rebecca Walsh, Finance Committee, had requested that the Conservation Commission let the Finance Committee know whether or not they were favorably inclined towards the Highway Department making use of sand seal on Ashby roads.  The inquiry had been prompted by a comment from Bill Davis about the Commission’s dissatisfaction with that road maintenance technique.  Roberta unofficially answered that this would not be allowed.  Motion was made and seconded to oppose the use of sand seal on Ashby Roads in the maintenance of road surfaces. Unanimous vote in favor.

Cathy, in visiting know vernal pools in Ashby, noted that the vernal pool on Route 31 between Swenor and LaSorsa had more junk deposited in it. Swenor’s has an OOC for septic replacement.   LaSorsa also has an OOC and is supposed to be sending up pictorial updates on his septic system installation and condition of surrounding banks heading down towards Locke Brook.  We have received no communication from either neighbor.  This pool should be cleaned out in August.  Tim will contact Mike Bussel to determine on whose land the vernal pool is located.  With this information, the Commission may be able to more effectively monitor the pool to determine whether it is indeed a vernal pool with obligate species.
New Business: 

NOI from Whitman and Bingham for septic replacement of 316 Whitney Road.  Lots of wetlands and soil testing. Missing a list of abutters and abutter map.  The filing is therefore not complete.  If they complete it, there will still be a hearing.

210 Scott Rd (Neil Gorman, Ross Assoc.) – June Craigen, owner.  Conducted a site visit, followed up by a second visit to confirm that there are no wetlands restricting work on existing buildings and no vernal pools.  Confirmed the wetland bounds.  Motion made and seconded to sign the plans to confirm the wetland bounds.  Unanimous in favor of the motion.

Blood Hill Hike on April 6, 2008 in conjunction with the Harris Center for Conservation Education.  11 people attended.  Walked some of the boundaries and around the vernal pools and over the top of Blood Hill.  There was still 12 – 18 inches of snow in many places.  There was no activity in the vernal pools, which were mainly frozen.

Glenwood Cemetery Road, Cemetery Commission needs to repair roadway and water washout into the fire pond. Has submitted request for emergency repair. Motion made and seconded to issue an emergency order with a start date of May 1, 2008 and an expiration date of May 30, 2008.
Hearings: 

Continued from 3-19-08 and 4-2-08, @ 8:00pm, NOI for Garry Cordio on Deer Bay Road (Ross Associates.) DEP File # 93-299. Hearing closed at 8:48pm, Cathy will write the OOC.

Hearings Scheduled: 

5-7-08 @ 8:00pm.  NOI from Whitman and Bingham for septic replacement of 316Whitney Road. Jack Maloney representing Steve Holmes.
Report on Site Visits: 

4-5-08 Bob, Cathy and Roberta
NOI for Cordio on Deer Bay Road (Neil Gorman, Ross Assoc.) Septic system. Presby system proposed, 100 ft from edge of wetlands, but less that 200 ft from the pond, which is probably considered an ORW by Ashby BOH – may require a variance. There will be a deed restriction to limit the number of bedrooms in the house to two.  A swale that runs between the house and the proposed system could potentially draw seepage from the leach field – will have a poly barrier inserted between the swale and the system.

210 Scott Rd (Neil Gorman, Ross Assoc.) – June Craigen, owner.  Looking to sell the property. Wondered out loud whether they could put a CR on the property and still be able to sell at a profit, despite $200k lien from nursing homes for care of parents, now deceased.  This would be a good property to bring to the attention of the Fitchburg Water Dept.

COC  860 Fitchburg State Road.  New Owner, Chris Haynes, 978-807-1254.  All barriers have been removed and owner made aware of limits of wetlands through discussions and markings in wetland bounds.

Septic Upgrade and Garage at 524 Wheeler Rd. – Richard and Sharon Finney, owner.  (Neil Gorman, Ross Assoc.)  Confirm the wetlands on the plan.  Bob signed the plan.

Wares Rd potential property for Habitat for Humanity.   Property would require a stream crossing and a 5-600 ft driveway.  Wetlands within 75 feet of the road.

4-11-08 Cathy

The 210 Scott Road property.  That big puddle just off in the woods is clearly just ILSF.  It's only half the size now and had no signs of activity.  Case closed. 
4-13-08, 

Glenwood Cemetery Road, Cemetery Commission needs to repair roadway and water washout into the fire pond. Will line roadway with siltation fencing and dig a trench, to be stone filled, to direct that water from direct entry into the pond.  Will also slant the road so that less run-off will proceed towards the pond. Will submit request for emergency repair. Dan Harju, Tim, Cathy and Roberta

Site Visits Needed:
 

Thursday, April 24, 2008 – 6:00

Ellen Sullivan, 892 West Road

April 26, 2008 after Blood Hill Clean up:

Whitman and Bingham on 316 Whitney Road NOI for septic replacement Holmes property 

Tim will call to schedule this one:

Request for COC for Dermody on Simonds Rd – drive to two house lots with a wetland crossing.
 Meeting was adjourned at 9:45pm

Respectfully Submitted,

Roberta Flashman

